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Athletic

Basketball season is in full swing. The men's and women's teams are very competitive. The men
have a 7-4 record and the women 5-5.

The Lobos men recently hosted the 28th annual Monterey Bay Classic. Gavilan College was the
champion with MPC taking third with victories over Santa Barbara City College and Solano
College. The men reached the championship game of the Ohlone Tournament where they were
defeated by Allan Hancock College.

The women will host their own 8 team tournament on December 14-16. The women recently
competed in the Cuesta Tournament where they defeated San Diego City College.

Golf team members and Coach Justin Russo participated in the fundraising efforts at the
Foundation Gala.

Spring sport practices will commence on January 15.

Career/Transfer Resource Center

e  Workshops
o Transfer Next Steps - December 4
o Common Application - December 6
¢ Representative Visits
o Fresno Pacific University - December 1

Dual Enrollment

e Marina High Workshops
o Registration - December 6
o Seaside High Workshops
o Application and Dual Enrollment Form - December 7
o Registration - December 4, 11
e Pacific Grove High Workshops
o Registration - December 18



Education Center at Marina

The Education Center at Marina hosted a Registration Kick-off event on November 29,
and nearly 50 students participated.

The Education Center at Marina hosted the December All Student Services Meeting on
December 1; this is the first time the entire Division has been on the Marina campus!
Work on MT2, the Medical Assisting classroom, was completed with the installation of
dry-erase boards and eyewash stations at the sink.

Student Activities

Over 20 Student Events and Activities were coordinated.

In October, 6 ASMPC student leaders attended the California Community College
Student Affairs Association Student Leadership Conference

The new National Society of Leadership and Success honor society was launched this
semester, Julie Osborne is the advisor. The Society currently has 125 members and 75

"inducted" members, the first induction ceremony was on 12/8/17.

ASMPC plans to have a busy spring semester with many more exciting events planned!

Student Success and Support Program & Student Equity

Go2Knowledge and Innovative Educators online professional development workshop
series

StudentLingo online student success workshop series

TutorLingo online tutor training workshops

English and Math assessments (Five English, Six Math, One English as a Second
Language, this includes one of each test offered at the Marina Education Center)

On Track (Probation) Workshop - December 5

Presentation, Seaside Teen Center - December 21

General ENSL Follow Up Support in the ENSL Office - December 4, 5, 11, 12



